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Minutes June 9, 2020
Members Present 

Mayor S. Grus                      Alderman K. Kuhrts            Alderman D. Bauer       
P.W Dir. D. Eilers                Alderman J. Griffith             COPD M. Griffith        Attorney S. Paulus 
City Clerk A. Parker            Collector M. Alexander
 Absent
Alderman Haase

Mayor Grus opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The City of Rosebud officials were sworn in by the City Clerk.  Mayor Grus and Alderman Kuhrts. Alderman Haase was not present at the meeting and will be sworn in in July. 

Motion to Approve the May Minutes:  A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Bauer to approve both March and April minutes. Motion passed.
Old Business:   The variance requested by Jordan Lottman was presented in writing to the Board.  Ordinance 2020-1 was read to all members. Alderman Griffith approved the first reading, Alderman Kuhrts seconded the motion. Roll call was taken and Alderman Kuhrts, Alderman Griffith and Alderman Bauer all approved the variance with the conditions listed in the variance. A second reading will be made in July.  Motion passed. 
The City of Rosebud only received one bid for street repair, though it was listed in the paper for three weeks.  Their initial bid included the street on Old Motel Road, but since the street is not the property of Rosebud the estimate of $7464.00 was removed from the bid.  The Total amount due for street repair is $43,268.  $30,000 was budgeted for improvements in the budget, however, the City has money available to subsidize this bid.  Attorney Paulus stated that he would follow up on the progression of the transfer for Old Motel Road from the State.  Alderman Bauer motioned to accept the bids, Alderman Griffith seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

The City of Rosebud recently placed an ad in the Gasconade Republican for bids for the second phase of DNR requirements.  All bids will be reviewed by the Board in July. 

Terry Cates from Integrity Engineering provided the Board with information on their firm as well as handouts to review.  Their company is based out of Rolla.  He had met with Public Works Director Eilers and discussed the benefits of land application versus treatment plants.  

New Business: 
The Mayor of Rosebud, Shannon Grus, presented a special award to Jr. Public Works, oka, Denny’s assistant, Karson Griffith, for all the help he does with the plants, Chief of Police, snow removal, etc.  
placed in the newspaper to determine who will be filing for this grant.  Pictures were taken and posted on Facebook acknowledging his volunteer help. 
Collectors Report:  A motion to accept the May Report by Alderman Kuhrts and Alderman Griffith Motion passed.  
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Financial Report and Payment of Bills:   A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Bauer to approve the payment of June bills. Motion passed.  

Chief of Police Report: COPD Griffith provided a report for the activity for the Police Department.  The prior COE has officially resigned and a replacement has been hired, Tanner Brandon.  He started work last week. 
The Police Department has done an excellent job monitoring the traffic on Hwy T and Hwy 50.  Several warning were issued by the department. The CEO Brandon has been writing warnings to residents regarding their high grass. Several yards have already been taken cleaned up. 
A motion was made by Alderman Bauer to accept the police report and was seconded by Alderman Kuhrts. Motion passed.  
Street Commissioner Report:  Streets were reported on in the Old Business.  
Water Report and Sewer Report:  PWD Eilers provided photos to the Board regarding the tampering of the gray water into our Sewer by the Painted Girl.  Attorney Paulus will provide a letter requesting them to disconnect their line to ours. 
Since the gate was closed to the South Lagoon and a sign was posted, there has been less traffic and dumping. 

A motion was made by Alderman Kuhrts and seconded by Alderman Griffith to accept both Street and Water / Sewer reports.  Motion passed. 

Mayors Time: Mayor Grus stated that the flower boxes placed on Hwy 50 have been well received by the community and was very happy how they all turned out ! 
A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Kuhrts and seconded by Alderman Griffith. Meeting was adjourned. 
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